
 

POST COUNCIL REPORT    
For the meeting of 07/11/2016 
 

Council Comments/Questions/Concerns 
 Following Jim Wolf’s financial report, Councilman Orrick asked for a breakdown 

of insurance costs for the 4th quarter 2016.  Health Insurance accounted for 
$4,113,031.  Work Comp and Liability was $1,277,939 and the rest was 
employee paid section 125 claims.  

 Councilman Golden asked about several projects. 
 We paid Farnsworth $10,085 for the Hecker Ct bid specs and $10,752 for the 5th 

Street Alley bid specs.  Attached is a copy of the agreement with Farnsworth. 
 The engineering for 5th Street came out of Sewer, as it is eligible for either Sewer 

or Tif.  Construction will come out of Tif. 
 The HVAC contract was paid on a monthly basis and therefore, we simply did not 

pay for the remainder of the contract year. 
 The Parkway Sidewalk project engineer was Midwest Engineering at a cost of 

$9,803. 
 At the previous council meeting, the condition of an office in the transportation 

building was brought up.  The carpeting had been pulled out and the tile stripped 
and waxed to the satisfaction of the occupant before that meeting.  She is not 
sure why it was brought up. 

 The Shire/Cambridge project has been moving along for some time now.  The 
money to finish the project is in this year’s budget in the Storm Water Fund.  Per 
the budget, the City will get a loan in the amount of $1,200,000 to be repaid with 
revenue from the Storm Water Fee which was to be inacted in this fiscal year.  
That being said, if Council decides to retract the resolution for the Storm Water 
Fee, the project will come to a halt. 

 
Public Comments/Questions 
 
 The scrap metal money, that Elaine Richey referred to, is provided to Finance 

department for deposit.  
 The report from the police department regarding reports is in compliance with 

state statutes:  

 
 Stolen or lost bikes are the responsibility of the police department and are only 

released under their instruction. Most of the bikes are given to the Boys & Girls 
Club. Some high dollar bikes are locked up in separate storage and even after 
the release date will be held for future auction or other purposes approved by the 
police department.  

 The liquor commission is still exploring possibilities for the City regarding gaming 
licenses and liquor licenses. Some ideas are being explored by staff and 
corporation council. It is our understanding that it will be a matter of discussion at 
the next liquor commission and then it might come to council upon their 



recommendation. The liquor commission wants to bring a fair and complete 
proposal to the Council.  

 We listened to the tape of the previous council meeting and did not hear any 
curse words.  

 The police were called about the signs and prior to the mention of Ms. Richey at 
the council meeting and they found no state statutes appear to have been 
violated by the City of Pekin staff members.   

 
Respectfully, 
 
Angie Evans 
Asst Finance Director 
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